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CESWF-ECC                      24 May 2022 
 
MEMORANDUM FOR: Area Engineers, Fort Worth District 
 
SUBJECT: Construction Quality Management (CQM) Training Memo 
 
1. This memo supersedes the previous memo dated 20 Aug 2021.   

 
2. The date that courses will resume will be 25 Jul 2022.     

 
3. All current CQM certificate holders expiring on or after 01 Mar 2020 and Quality Control 

Managers (QCMs) that were approved as conditional shall be temporarily extended 6 months 
after 25 Jul 2022 or the expiration of their current certificate, whichever is later.   

 
4. Contractor personnel that meet all other contract requirement for the Contractor Quality 

Control Manager (CQCM) but have not earned the CQM certificate shall be permitted to 
serve as CQCM.  This is conditional acceptance; the individual will have until 22 Nov 2022 
to obtain the certificate.  If the certificate is not submitted after 22 Nov 2022, the conditional 
approval should be removed and another CQCM shall be submitted.    

 
5. The CQM course will be offered at Fort Hood, Fort Worth, San Antonio, and Fort Polk at 

least once during the 120 days after restrictions are lifted.  More courses are anticipated due 
to high demand. 

 
6. The 120-day time will begin on 25 Jul 2022, the end date of the temporary waivers and 

conditional approval will end 22 Nov 2022.  After this time, all QCMs will be required to 
have the training to be approved.  QCMs with expired certificates will have until 25 Jan 2023 
to obtain their renewal certificate, 6 months after the courses resume.  

 
7. Point of Contract for this action is Matthew Sargent 210-850-6479. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Christopher L. Morgan, P.E., PMP 
Chief, Construction Branch 
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